Republic of the Philippines
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
Region Vl|, Central Visayas
DIVISION OF CEBU PROVINCE
Sudion, Lahug, Cebu City

May 16, 2014

DIVISION ORANDUM
Y4 % 5. 2014

USING BRIGADA ESKWELA 2014 AS AN OPPORTUNITY TO INFORM
OUR STAKEHOLDERS OF OUR SCHOOL REBUILDING
PLANS IN YOLANDA AFFECTED AREAS

To: Assistant Superintendents
Education Supervisors/Coordinators
District Supervisors/OICs
Elementary and Secondary School Heads

1. Attached is a communication from the Undersecretary for Partnership and External
Linkages, Mr. Mario A. Deriquito, informing all concerned to use the Brigada Eskwela 2014
as an Opportunity to Inform our Stakeholders of our Rebuilding Plans in Yolanda Affected
Areas.

~

2. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

Ag;fﬁ%
Schools

ONISIT, Ed. D.
sion Superintendent

Telephone Numbers: Website: www.depedcebuprovince.ph
Schools Division Superintendent: (032) 255-6405 E-mail Add: depedcebuprovince(@yahoo.com
Asst. Schools Division Superintendent: (032) 414-7457
Accounting Section: (032) 254-2632

Disbursing Section: (032) 255-4401



REPUBLIKA NG PILIPINAS
REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES
KAGAWARAN NG EDUKASYON

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
DepED Complex; Meralco Ave., Pasig City

Tanggapan ng Pangalawang Kalihim Directine  : (+632) 633-7207
Office of the Undersecretary Fax T (+632) 6374211
Partnerships and External Linkages Website - hitp:ihwww.deped gov.ph
To: REGIONAL DIRECTORS
SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENTS
DISTRICT SUPERVISORS

PRINCIPALS/SCHOOL HEADS
in the Yolanda-affected areas

From: MARIO A. DERIQUITO
Undersecretary for Partnerships and External Linkages

Subject:  USING BRIGADA ESKWELA 2014 AS AN OPPORTUNITY TO INFORM QUR
STAKEHOLDERS OF OUR SCHOOL REBUILDING PLANS IN YOLANDA-AFFECTIED
AREAS

Date: MAY 12, 2014

Over the past ten years, Brigada Eskwela has played a key role in DepEd's efforts to mobilize our
communities and stakeholders to prepare our public schools for the opening of classes. Qur thame
this year sums up our appeal to our volunteers and supporters — *Making Qur Schools Safer”.

This year, we expect even more volunteers 1o troop to the public schools in the Yolanda-affected
areas. This is an excellent opportunity not only to get them to provide more support, but alse to
inform them of our rebullding plans and the status of the availability of resources for rebuilding.

Thus, all Regional Directors and Schools Division Superintendents are enjoined to direct their
school heads to post a tarpaulin or cloth banner at a prominent place in the school grounds
showing the following details:

Name of schaool

Number of new classrooms to be built
Number of classrooms to be repaired
Sources of funds (private sector, DepEd, etc.)
Indicative timetable

The information will be based on the documents provided by the DepEd Central Office showing
school needs for new classrooms and repairs, as well as the sources of funds.

For more details, please call Eleanor Prado at the ASP Program Secretariat at telephone numbers
+632 6388639 or +632 6388637. You may also call Roda Manalac of the Office of the
Undersecretary for Partnerships and External Linkages at telephone number +632 6337207.

Wide dissemination of and strict compliance with this memorandum is desired.

MARIO A. DERIQUITO

Undersecretary

T



